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The 6th Annual car show at the St. Louis Car Museum was held on 
August 24th.  The show has gotten bigger and bigger every year and this 
year was no different.  In fact, in talking to some of the folks there, it seems 
the only way to get a really good spot is to show up around 8:30 even 
though the event itself does not start until 10:00.  Note to self for next year! 

 
Gateway GTO had an outstanding turnout.  In attendance were 

Frank and Cheryl Chapman in their ‘70 Judge, John Grissom in his ‘67, 
Alan and Pam Neal in their ‘68, Jesse and Sharon Gill in their ‘69, Mark 
Melrose in his ‘68, Jim and Shelly Schneider in their ‘67 Convertible, Will 
and Donna Bowers in their 64 Convertible, Barb and Earl Lewis in their 
’67, Terry Schott in his ’06 and Paula and I with the ’04.   By my count, 
that puts us at 10 cars.  Not a bad showing at all.  I was really happy about 
that since the St. Louis Car Museum is one of our sponsors for GTOAA. 

 
Unfortunately, Paula and I were not able to stay very long since we 

had folks working on our house, but I was able to get some photos, try to 
convince (unsuccessfully) a friend of Jim Schneider's in a really nice ‘69 
GTO to join and sneak in a shaved ice.   

And, of course, like every year at this event lately, the Museum tried 
to convince Frank to sell his ‘70.  Like I said, I left early but when I left the 
answer was still at a hard no…….. 
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Presidents Scoop 

The President’s Scoop 
 

By Chris Winslow 
 

September is Gateway’s  really busy month.  First up is Wheels In Motion in support of 
the National Children’s Cancer Society on September 8th.  As we have discussed the last few 
meetings, for 2024 Elliot has moved the show from the back lot at Westport Plaza to the Elks 
Lodge on Ladue Road.  All of us that support this show think that this is going to be a huge im-
provement.  I am hopeful that with this new location we will get better attendance and hopefully 
turn that into more money raised for the NCCS.  We will want to put on a really nice raffle for 
this new location, so please be sure to keep collecting raffle items.  If you have some items, but 
cannot make the event, please let me know and I will make arrangements to pick them up from 
you. 

I spoke with Elliot a few weeks ago after our last meeting.  He told me that one change 
for this year is that we will need to supply our own chairs.  So, for those that are attending, 
please be sure to pack some chairs.  Table will be provided, so we don’t need to bring any ta-
bles.  And, as usual they will have the big pop up that we usually have for our raffle. 

The other really big event in September is our annual show in Pontiac Illinois at the 
Pontiac Museum September 20-22.  We will be having our traditional Bar B Que at the 
Finkenbinder’s on Friday the 20th to kick off the weekend.  I sent out a message earlier looking 
for a head count of who will be coming so that Alan and Liane will know how many are com-
ing.  If you have not let me know you are coming, please do so soon.  As I have mentioned be-
fore, Liz from the City of Pontiac has indicated that there are other events in the area on the 
weekend of our show.  They are not going to cause any interference with our activities, but 
folks may use up some of the hotel rooms we usually occupy, so if you have not already booked 
your room, now is the time.  See our website for details. 

For those that plan to head up to Pontiac on Friday, we will be organizing a caravan.  
More details to follow on that shortly. 

For October, be sure to mark your calendars for our annual Gateway GTO picnic on 
Sunday, October 6th at Vago Park.  For this year, we are featuring a new twist on our annual 
washers tournament.  You will not want to miss it.  Our other annual activity for October is the  
Olds Club Collector Car Trivia night on the 19th.  We need to confirm the head count so I can 
reserve the right number of tables.  So please let me know if you are planning to attend.  
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Gateway GTO Meeting Minutes 

Minutes 

8/1/24 

 

7:07 PM – Meeting Start 

New member Robert Woolsey and his daugh-
ter Janell were in attendance. He is from Kan-
sas City and has a black 68’ GTO. 

 

7:10 – Old Business 

Steve Hedrick talked about the “60 Years of 
Pontiac GTO” display at the Good Guys Na-
tional in Columbus, OH. He said that there 
were 100 GTOs inside the main building and 
that there was an unbelievable number of cars 
that attended the event. We gained 30 new 
GTOAA members. 

Steve Hedrick talked about the Tri-Power Na-
tionals. 

Chris Winslow talked about a “Design Con-
nect” event that he was invited to in Auburn 
Hills, MI. It specifically honored Bob Lutz and 
a selection of vehicles that he had a hand in, 
were brought in and displayed. He had a slide 
show of the event. 

 

7:30 – New Business 

Chris Winslow talked about the Wheels in Mo-
tion show and mentioned that we are still col-
lecting items for the raffle. 

Chris Winslow talked about the Woodward 
Dream Cruise. 

Chris Winslow talked about the Collector Car 
Trivia night in October. We should have 
enough people attending to get at least 2 tables. 

Chris Winslow displayed a slideshow of pic-
tures from the Pontiac Transportation Museum 
in Pontiac, MI. The museum is not specifically 
for the Pontiac brand, but for all brands that 
were built in Pontiac, MI. 

 

7:43 – Upcoming Events 

8/24 – Car Show at the St. Louis Car Museum, 

from 10:00 to 2:00 

9/8 – Wheels in Motion car show at new loca-
tion at Elks Lodge on Ladue Road. 

9/20-9/22 – GTOAA Regional event at the 
Pontiac Museum in Pontiac, IL. 

10/6 – Gateway GTO Picnic at Vago Park 

10/19 – Collector Car Trivia Night 

October or November wine cruise 

 

7:51 – GTOAA 

Steve Hedrick talked about the 2025 Nationals 
in Kingsport, TN. Registration should open in 
October or November. You can make hotel 
reservations now. 

 

7:54 – Tech Session 

Tom Oxler talked about an upcoming East 
Coast cruise and about a drag link hitting an oil 
pan. 

Will Bowers talked about replacing a steering 
box. 

Earl Lewis talked about a car cruise that hap-
pens every Friday at the Sonic at 79 and Salt-
lick. 

 

8:00 – Club Personals 

Laura Fox’s mother passed away on July 28th. 

Mary Ann Ray is recovering from throat can-
cer. 

Anita Jackson’s mother is recovering from a 
stroke. 

Paula Winslow is having issues with sciatica 

John Grissom talked about the Norwalk show 

 

Motion to Adjourn by Brian O’Sullivan, se-
conded by Jim McCarthy 

50/50 of $41 won by Donna Bowers 
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Tech Article on Fan Relay Sticking on New Gen GTOs 
By 

Chris Winslow 
 
Not long ago, I had the GTO out on a hot day with the AC running.  We stopped at a gas 

station and noticed that even though the ignition was off, the fan was still running.  I had never 
noticed it do that before.  I watched it for a while and eventually it turned off. 

I noticed it do it a few more times, and started to wonder if a relay was sticking.  I talked to 
Brian O’Sullivan about it and he had been having a similar issue.  He confirmed it was a relay 
sticking causing his problem and even told me that when it would stick, he would just tap the 
relay a few times to break it loose. 

I pulled out the service manuals and found the schematic for the fans and determined that 
the Low Speed Fan Relay was the most likely culprit.  This relay is located in the relay/fuse 
panel located under the hood on the passenger side fender well.  The relay in question is a GM 
Part number 92092445 relay located in about the middle of the panel.   

There is a diagram on the inside of the cover of the panel to help you identify the fuses and 
relays by location: 

With the suspect relay located, I waited for the next time the fan was running with the igni-

Tech Article– Fan Relay on New GTOs 
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tion off and popped the cover off the panel and pulled the relay out.  As soon as I did, the fan 
stopped running.  Expecting that this would be the case, I had ordered some replacement relays 
and had one in the glove box.  I popped in a new relay and that has been the end of that problem 
for my ‘04. 

Not being one to just let something like that go, I decided 
to do a bit of failure analysis on the relay to see what was driv-
ing the issue.  The relay in question is a relay made by Tyco 
Electronics.  They make a lot of commercial, automotive, and 
aerospace grade relays.  This particular relay is from their au-
tomotive line 

The info in the lower right hand corner tells us that the re-
lay was manufactured at the plant in India.  (IN).  We also 
know that it was manufactured on the 30th week of 2004.  
(0430 is electrical date coding - first 2 digit are the calendar 
year, the second 2 digits are the week).  This puts it at around 
mid July of 2004.  This matches up for a car that was assem-
bled in August of 2004. 

Unlike aerospace grade relays, which are typically hermetically sealed, automotive grade 
relays are at best environmentally sealed.  So, de-lidding this device was a simple matter of us-
ing a small screw driver to pop off the cover.  Once inside, the failure mode was obvious.  The 
normally open contact set was badly pitted with obvious signs of material transfer from the 
movable contact to the stationary contact.  The normally closed contact set, however, looked 
almost pristine. 

Further disassembly by removing the 
armature confirmed that the movable 
contact side had significant material 
transfer. This was causing the normally 
open contact to weld itself shut, result-
ing in the fan running even when the 
body control module was not calling for 
it by energizing the relay. 

 

 

 

Normally 
Closed Contact 
Set 

Normally Open 
Contact Set 

Tech Article– Fan Relay on New GTOs 
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This sort of damage in a relatively short time frame (I have about 35,000 miles) suggests 
that this relay’s motor load rating is simply not high enough for the fan motors it is driving.  So, 
my suggestion for those that have this problem is to buy a new relay and swap it out.  The re-
lays are readily available from Rock Auto by the GM part number (92092445) for just over $20.  
Even better, the swap only takes about 1 minute.  Of course, it is going to fail again, but for 
$20, it is easy enough to keep one in the glove box ready for next time.  

Tech Article– Fan Relay on New GTOs 
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Gateway GTO Dues for 2024 are $20 and 
are due by the annual Gateway GTO Piz-
za Party. 
 

• Send dues to Will Bowers by mail or pay 
in person at the Next Meeting 

Will’s Address: 
4213 Napa View Lane 
St. Charles, MO 63304 

• In order to Renew with Gateway GTO, 
members must be members in good stand-
ing with GTOAA. 

 
Contact Chris Winslow if 
you have any questions on 
renewing your Gateway 
GTO membership 

Gateway GTO     
Membership Renewal 
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 GTOAA Membership Renewal 
 
 

GTOAA Dues are to be paid directly to 
GTOAA 

 

• Do not send GTOAA dues to Will Bowers.  
Instead renew directly with GTOAA by mail 
or at www.gtoaa.org. 

• All Gateway GTO Members must be 
GTOAA members in good standing. 

• Please contact GTOAA Chapter Representa-
tive Steve Hedrick with any questions: 

 
 

Steve Hedrick Contact Info: 
Phone: 314-640-4020 
Email: sthedrick@aol.com 
 

mailto:sthedrick@aol.com
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2024 GATEWAY GTO 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 
 

September 
 

5 - GTO MEETING 7PM at Gingham’s 
 
8 - Wheels In Motion Charity Car Show 
 
14 - JJ Cruise Night - 1215 S. Duchesne in St. Charles 
 
21-22 - Regional Car Show at the Pontiac Museum 
 

October 
 

3 - GTO MEETING 7PM at Gingham’s 
 
6 - Annual Gateway GTO Picnic at Vago Park 
 
12 - JJ Cruise Night - 1215 S. Duchesne in St. Charles 
 
19 - Archway Olds Club’s Collector Car Trivia Night 

 

SEE THE FULL CALENDAR AT WWW.GATEWAYGTO.ORG 
 

Gateway GTO Classifieds 

2024 GTOAA Nationals Photo Wanted- 
 
 For anyone who went to the Springfield MO GTOAA Nationals, I am look-
ing for a photo of Miss Hurst Golden Shifter Linda Vaughn when she was 
at the Expo Center (where the Concours cars were) that shows her and 
the big 7 foot tall GTOAA Shifter.   
John Johnson  5734734928 or rphjohn@hotmail.com 

http://www.gatewaygto.org/
mailto:rphjohn@hotmail.com
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126 Afshari Drive 
Florissant, MO 63034 

jfhavens@sbcglobal.net 

(314) 838-5533 
 
 

Jon’s Tri-Power Service 
 
 

 
 
Jon F. Havens 
Owner 
 

13  Shamblin Dr. 
Florissant, MO 63034 

 

(314) 496-7368 
 
 

Jonathan’s Q Jet Service 
 
 

 
 
 
Jonathan Havens 

CLICK HERE FOR GATEWAY GTO APPAREL CLUB STORE 

mailto:jfhavens@sbcglobal.net
http://stores.customautoapparel.net/gateway-gto-association/
http://stores.customautoapparel.net/gateway-gto-association/
http://stores.customautoapparel.net/gateway-gto-association/
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GATEWAY GTO ASSOCIATION OFFICERS  

President  Vice President Mo  
Chris Winslow Brian O’Sullivan  
644 Emge Road 2576 Westrick Drive 
O’Fallon, MO 63366 Maryland Heights MO 63043  
636-294-8104 314-225-7240 
chriswinslow@charter.net bosullivan@hunter.com 
Vice President IL.  Treasurer 
Dan Jackson  Will Bowers  
P.O. Box 234  4213 Napa View Lane 
Greenville, IL 62246  St. Charles, MO 63304 

618-267-1760 618-791-3110 
dajalj@gmail.com  wwbdsb@yahoo.com   
Secretary  GTOAA Chapter Rep. 
Amy O’Sullivan  Steve Hedrick 
2576 Westrick Drive 3676 Morgan Way  
Maryland Heights MO 63043  Imperial, MO 63052 
314-225-7241 314-640-4020 
pooky1891@gmail.com sthedrick@aol.com 
Photo Album Editor  Club Events Chairman  
Laura Kiefer Marty Howard  
70 Keystone Drive  7 Newcastle CT  
Old Monroe, MO 63369  St. Charles MO 63301      
1977kieferla@gmail.com  636-724-8641  
 nycgto@att.net   
Web Newsletter Editor  
Chris Winslow  Chris Winslow  
644 Emge Rd.  644 Emge Rd.  
O’Fallon MO 63366  O’Fallon MO 63366      
636-294-8104  636-294-8104  
chriswinslow@charter.net  chriswinslow@charter.net  
Charity Chairman  Photographer  
Bob Blattel  Chris Winslow  
4564 Austin Knoll Court  644 Emge Rd.  
St. Charles MO 63304  O’Fallon MO 63366      
636-441-3141  636-294-8104 
bob@blattels.com chriswinslow@charter.net  

Gateway GTO Association Photo Album 

If you have photos of past events or if you take pic-
tures of future events that you think would be good 
for our Photo Album, please send them to the news-
letter editor.  

The Hood Scoop is  published as an informative 
news bulletin to keep our members up to date on 
past,  present,  and future events.  

Advertising is free for members in good standing. 

Advertising rates for non members are:  

$100 – Full page (Color or Black and White) ad in 
monthly Hoodscoop newsletter for 12 months, your 
logo on our Website Sponsor page, and a link to 
your website from our Related Website Link space. 

$50 – ½ page (Color or Black and White) ad in our 
monthly Hoodscoop newsletter for 12 months, your 
logo on our Website Sponsor page, and a link to 
your website from our Related Website Link space. 

$25 – Business Card (Color or Black and White) ad 
in our monthly Hoodscoop newsletter for 12 months, 
your logo on our Website Sponsor page, and a link 
to your website from our Related Website Link 
space. 

Advertising Guidelines  

Classified ads are free to members. Classified ads up to 50 
words for non-members are $5.00 per issue.  

Gateway GTO Club Information  

The Gateway GTO Association was initially formed in the 
summer of 1984 by a group of seven. They all had a com-
mon interest in the Original Muscle Car, the Pontiac GTO.  
As a form of communication we publish a monthly newslet-
ter called “The Hood Scoop”.  The purpose of this newslet-
ter is to keep our members informed of all upcoming activi-
ties as well as providing interesting event coverage. The club 
meets every first Thursday of the month at Gingham’s, 1566 
Country Club Plaza Drive, St. Charles, MO 63303 

The yearly dues for Gateway GTO is $20.  The dues are due 
by the Pizza Party in January.  All Gateway GTO members 
must be a member in good standing with GTOAA.  You are 
allowed to have one associate member.  

The Gateway GTO Association 

 is an official chapter of the  

GTO Association of America 
www.gtoaa.org 

Visit us at 
www.gatewaygto.org or 
www.gatewaygto.com 

 

mailto:chriswinslow@charter.net
mailto:littlemissek@gmail.com
mailto:dajalj@gmail.com
mailto:wwbdsb@yahoo.com
mailto:pooky1891@gmail.com
mailto:sthedrick@aol.com
mailto:1977kieferla@gmail.com
mailto:nycgto@charter.net
mailto:chriswinslow@charter.net
mailto:chriswinslow@charter.net
mailto:bob@blattels.com
mailto:chriswinslow@charter.net
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644 Emge Road 
O’Fallon, MO 63366 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 


